Publication: People's Post (Constantia/\Wynberg)
Date: Tuesday, August 14, 2018
Page: 6

NOMZAMO YUKU
L4 @NomzamoYuku

The Department of Public Works 1s expect-
ed to meet with the Khoisan Defiance Cam-
palgn to address the 1ssue of the alleged
“economic marginalisation” within the
Operation Phakisa project today, Tuesday
14 August.

According to the spokespersonfor the or
ganisation, Sammy Claassen, the depart-
ment responded 1mmediately to a letter
that was reportedly submitted earlier this
month. He says the Khoisan Defiance Cam-
palgn Indicated that should their com-
plaints not be addressed, they would shut
down the harbours concerned.

“We are 1n consultation with the DDG of
Public Works and the first meetings will
take place next week. They have agreed to
meet and sort out the mess.”

He says they wrote to the department be-

Khoisan campaign wants in

cause local fishing communities and busi-
nesses were not considered for economic op-
portunities and were sidelined.

“We have no access to information. Unem-
ployment 1s huge. [There 1s a] lack of oppor-
tunities and big companies are scooping up
government contracts infishing harbours at
the expense of local businesses. We hope our
engagement with these senior officials will
help address these 1ssues,” says Claassen.

The organisation wants to be part of Oper-
ation Phakisa that will see 13 provincial fish-
1ing harbours upgraded, including Hout Bay
Harbour.

It 1s reported that Public Works has con-
tracted Coega Development Corporation for
the project. Byron la Hoe, spokesperson for
the provincial department of public works,
says Operation Phakisa falls under the na-
tional department. The national Depart-
ment of Public Works had not responded at
the time of going to print.
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